
Chief’s Advisory Committee 
January 27, 2021 at 1:30 p.m. 

 
 
Zoom Meeting Participants:  Chief Bieber, Captain Braman, Captain Buttice, Brooke Bouchey, 
Earl Gooding, Noah Leavitt, Dick Morgan, Steve Moss, Roberto Rodriguez 
 
Absent:  Roger Esparza, Sandy Garcia, Kanesha Henderson, Lindsey Luna, Curtis Phillips  
 

1) Chief’s Welcome and Thank You 
2) Local crime statistics and trends (updated with 2020 data)—The 2020 crime statistics 

are not finalized, still the data is almost finalized, and it will likely change little from the 
draft the Advisory Committee reviewed during the meeting.   

• Approximately 22% of violent crimes that took place within the City of Walla 
Walla in 2019 occurred at the Washington State Penitentiary.  Group A Offenses 
generally include all types of crimes; Group B Offenses are primarily status 
related (like when a minor runs away from home).   

• Our local crime rates declined last year in every Group A Offense—including 
domestic violence.  Having an in-house domestic violence advocate has helped 
keep the domestic violence down.  Chalese Rabidue Braman works ¾ time.   

• A significant portion of crime is done by a minority of our population that we call 
career criminals.  The SCU division focuses on arresting the individuals and 
stopping this behavior.  On average the Animal Control Officer only has an hour 
and ten minutes per call for service.   

• Murder rates were up significantly last year in most major cities.  Murder rates 
did not go up in Walla Walla last year.   

• There was a discussion on how best to work with local mental health providers 
like Comprehensive Mental Health to address any gaps in knowledge and the 
roadblocks that hinder our agencies in serving our customers.  How do we 
overcome the barriers?   

 



 
 

 



 

 
3) 2020 Community Survey – General results and those specific to Police—Every year the 

City completes a community survey.  Chief Bieber reviewed the most recently compiled 
one.   

• ACSI stands for American Customer Service Index.   
• Walla Walla had a higher satisfaction rate last year than Walla Walla County or 

the State Government.   



• The Police Department’s overall ratings went down 3%; however, the 
satisfaction rate declined last year for police departments throughout the 
country.   

• We need to enhance our bilingual communication with the citizens, especially 
with Spanish speaking citizens.   

• Per the survey “Law enforcement needs to continue to show it backs the 
community.  Community is looking to have more traffic law enforcement, more 
police rounds to discourage gangs, and residential police presence.”  We will try 
to do much better in this year (2021).   

• Steve Moss noted the City just implemented four wards and the last satisfaction 
survey looks at the geographic location too.   

• The survey was compiled by a random sample of 2,000 residents drawn from 
utility billing records and consumer records—valid responses were provided 
from 528 residents.   

 



 

 



4) Discussion—Goals and Outcomes for this Committee—The defined purpose of the 
Chief’s Advisory Committee is to “Discuss the issues surrounding the delivery of local 
law enforcement services and provide input to the Chief for his consideration in making 
changes to help improve both the department and the services it provides.”  To 
accomplish that purpose, the Advisory Committee plans to do the following: 

• Provide education and information about the Police Department. 
• Get input on local law enforcement services and ideas for change. 
• Recommendations regarding Differential Call Response. 
• Conduit of information from and to the community. 
• Liaison with different people, groups, organizations in the community. 
• Invites or information about community events in which WWPD should 

participate. 

Many law enforcement related reform bills have been presented to the legislature.  If any of 
the proposed bills are legal, enforceable, and makes sense to support, then the Advisory 
Committee could add our voice in support of the bill to the local legislatures.  Chief Bieber will 
include the Washington association of Sheriffs and Police Chiefs (WASPC) feedback on 
proposed law enforcement reforms.  They recently went a summary of 13 recommendations to 
the most current bill draft.  Possibly the legislature can find funding to help us implement dash 
and body cameras.     

5) Next Meeting—February 24 from 1:30 p.m. to 2:30 on Zoom platform.  Kanesha 
Henderson has a schedule conflict with the Wednesday meeting dates.  Chief Bieber will 
inquire on what dates would work better for her, and then see if the proposed date 
options may work for the rest of the Advisory Committee members. 

The January 27, 2021, meeting adjourned at 2:30 p.m. 
Submitted by Deborah Minteer 
 

 


